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Adkins, Carla

From: info@thoulstonepark.com
Sent: 18 September 2023 19:20
To: Adkins, Carla; uptonscudamorepc@gmail.com; chapmansladepc@yahoo.co.uk; 

Subject: Thoulstone Park premise license application

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

At the direction of the Wiltshire CC, we hereby share the concluding details of our conversations with the Wiltshire 
County council regarding our recent premise license application. We are sending this to the two parish councils to 
which our land relates and to those that have submitted representations against our license application.  
   
We have accepted the WCC’s recommended amendments to our application (below) without reservation and are 
grateful for their guidance as we navigated the license process which is new to us.  
   
We hope you find the information of some help and comfort. We hope that it might lead you to consider 
withdrawing your objections.  
   
“I would also recommend these changes are shared with any members of the public who have written 
representations in against your application.  
   

1. Live and Recorded Music will cease by 2300hrs at the latest every day.  
2. Total number of events with regulated entertainment will be restricted to a no more than 12 calendar per 

year. (Under the Live Music Act deregulations regulated entertainment is when there is more than 500 
people) 

3. Events will not take place on consecutive days or consecutive weekends.  
4. No event will be longer than 48hours in duration.  Events with a duration covering 48 hours will be restricted 

to a total of no more than 2 per calendar year.  
5. No drumming workshops are permitted on site. 
6. There shall be no amplified music played on site until a Noise Management Plan (NMP) has been submitted 

to and approved in writing by the Environmental Health Officer. All events with amplified music will be 
carried out in accordance with the agreed NMP. The plan should be comprehensive and consider all the 
different types of events likely to take place on site. The NMP will include details of how the local 
community will be communicated with and a noise complaints policy. The NMP should be based on a noise 
assessment which examines the impact of events which include: amplification of music (live and recorded), 
amplification of speech or amplification of film on existing residential properties. The NMP must be 
reviewed before each event by the applicant, and any necessary changes to reflect the forthcoming planned 
event must be approved in writing by the local authority at least one month before the event occurs. 

The NMP shall demonstrate how Music Noise Levels will not exceed the background sound level (LA90) by more 
than 15dB(A) (15min) in accordance with Noise Council Code of Practice, or 45dB(A) whichever is less, at the 
boundary of the site with nearest noise sensitive properties.   
 
The monitoring locations are to include but are not limited to:  
   

1. 1 and 2 Thoulstone Cottages, Chapmanslade BA13 4AQ 
2. Thoulstone Park House, 1 Thoulstone,  Chapmanslade BA13 4AQ 
3. Dilton Court, Chapmanslade BA13 4DE 



2

4. Chalcot House, Court Lane, Dilton Marsh BA13 4DF 
5. The Poplars, Sandpitt Lane, BA13 4FA” 

   
James & Alka Hughes-Hallett  
Thoulstone Park Limited  


